
ORRHS Guidance Newsletter

Current Guidance Happenings
Thank You Teachers!

Thank you to our amazing educators! Students and parents, did you know that this week is Teacher
Appreciation Week? Please take amoment and let your teachers know that theymake a difference for you. It
really means the world to know the impact that teachers have on their students and families. We have such an
incredible group of educators at ORRHS - let’s show them all of the love!

Lift Others Up Scholarship - $1000

ORRHS Seniors who have been accepted to a university are encouraged to apply for the Lift Others Up
Scholarship. This is a memorial scholarship, celebrating the life of Ann Marie Guinen. She was amentor to many
individuals. She went out of her way to assist others and give of herself and that is the idea of this scholarship.

Apply no later than May 10th by visiting this link: Lift Others Up Application

Volunteer Opportunity

The Rochester Historical Society is looking for student volunteers on June 22nd and June 23rd between 9:30-3
to assist a "Historic Fair with a Colonial Flair". Volunteers would assist with children’s activities, no need to
dress as a colonial person. Interested students can contact Mr. Everett for more information or email the RHS
directly at eshbach2@aol.com.

NEACAC College Fair, hosted by ORRHS

Please join us onMonday, May 20th from 5:30-7:30pm for our
NEACAC college fair. This fair is open to all students. Over 75 college
representatives andmilitary representatives will be in attendance.

View the college list here: ORRHS College Fair List

https://drive.google.com/file/d/11enSW3rfYBzoCQaRvKk4VV8hFTA6n2gR/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xBOPHX-KtSghaZcrQUTUdO4MLFcTCKeoS7rQ7RN7zI4/edit?usp=sharing


LGBTQ+ Youth Leadership Award Opportunity

The Massachusetts Commission on LGBTQ Youth is excited to announce the 2024 Jeff Perrotti LGBTQ+
Leadership Award. Created in celebration of the work of the founding director of the Safe Schools Program for
LGBTQ Students, the award will honor students who have contributed to shaping education settings into spaces
that not only accept but also embrace LGBTQ youth. Students may apply who identify as LGBTQ or are allies.
Applicants must be in their final year at a Massachusetts public high school and intending to pursue further
education at an accredited institution post-graduation. The application due date is Friday, May 10.

FAFSA Information for Seniors from DESE

There is still time for college-bound students to fill out the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) and
apply to colleges for the fall! This year's new FAFSA has been challenging for many people, but, with a historic
amount of financial aid on the table, the form is worth the effort. Recently, the Department of Higher Education
extended the priority deadline for MASSGrant applications until July 1 in recognition of this year’s challenges.

By completing the FAFSA, students automatically apply for MASSGrant Plus, which was expanded by the
Healey-Driscoll Administration in the fall. This program offers Pell Grant-eligible students free tuition and fees at
all of Massachusetts' public colleges and universities, along with a $1,200 allowance for books and supplies.
Room and board are not included. There are also benefits for middle-income students.

Students who cannot fill out the FAFSA due to their immigration status can complete the newly launched
Massachusetts Application for State Financial Aid (MASFA). Learnmore at
https://www.mass.edu/tuitionequity/home.asp.

Pre-College at UMass Amherst
Summer Pre-College programs at UMass Amherst are residential and online
academic programs for rising high school sophomores, juniors and
seniors.

With courses taught by UMass faculty and graduate students,
award-winning dining, modern residence halls, and fun co-curriculars, the

UMass programs offer hands-on experience in college coursework and college life.
Programs are available in 25+ topics, ranging from Anthropology to Veterinary & Animal Sciences and
everything in between. Whether you're looking for hands-on lab sciences, computer programming, business, or
architecture & design, UMass has a pre-college program to fit your interests.

Deadlines are coming up soon! Admissions decisions are made on a rolling basis, with deadlines as outlined
below for each session. Apply early as programsmay fill up.

● Session 1 (Programs starting June 30): May 1st, 2024
● Session 2 (Programs starting July 14): May 15th, 2024
● Session 3 (Programs starting July 28): May 31st, 2024

Rising 10th - 12th graders in high school are eligible to attend the program. To apply, students will need:
● A brief, 1-page statement of interest
● An unofficial high school transcript
● A letter of recommendation from a teacher or school counselor

Questions? Read our application FAQs for the answers to some common questions, or email at
summerprograms@umass.edu.

https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=fdbb2ab020&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=fdbb2ab020&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=a6fa9bb764&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=6e16643fb7&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=08c625ffd1&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=07e00ad604&e=11414a8e1c
https://mass.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d8f37d1a90dacd97f207f0b4a&id=bb57681adb&e=11414a8e1c
https://click.marcom.umass.edu/?qs=1b18b27122a2a18578902297f4e74570eda1ee6e301cca103bf1565a76c62406d97ad9224a703d585428c5321476fed18a4140196ae3d224


Employment Opportunity

Mattapoisett Recreation is seeking applicants for the following seasonal position: Mattapoisett town beach
lifeguards. If interested, please email mattrec@mattapoisett.net to set up an interview. The town of
Mattapoisett is an Equal Opportunity Employer. Lifeguard requirements: must be at least 16 years of age,
current lifeguard, CPR & First Aid Certifications, Open availability, certification ready physical fitness level -
ability to swim 500 yards continuously, tread water for 2 minutes without the use of arms, swim under water 15
yards and ability to retrieve object from bottom in 7-15 feet of water.

Lillian B. Lamoureux Music Scholarship Competition

The Lillian B. Lamoureux Music Scholarship competition is open to all South Coast music students ages 14-21.
Two $1,000 scholarships are awarded annually, one to a high school student and one to a college student.
Scholarships may be used for private music lessons, tuition, or other expenses that further the student’s music
education. The scholarship, awarded by the NBSO since 2000, continues to recognize the legacy of former
President Emerita and longtime board President Lillian B. Lamoureux.

The 2024 Lamoureux Scholarship Application is here. Please note that they have eliminated the requirement to
provide a video audition and letters of recommendation. The only requirement is that the high school student
and college student be from the South Coast area. The application deadline isMay 16, 2024.Questions may be
directed to Education Director Terry Wolkowicz at twolkowicz@nbsymphony.org.

Scholarship Information

You can find AVAILABLE SCHOLARSHIPS in the Guidance Office and also on the Guidance website. Visit the
guidance page on the school website and click on Scholarship Information on the right side of the page.
Scholarships are updated often, so check back regularly. Local scholarship award letters are due back to
the guidance office byWednesday, May 22nd. Please submit a copy or email your award notification(s) to your
guidance counselor by the deadline if you would like to be recognized on the scholarship recipients list. *This
list is for local scholarship awards only, not college/university scholarship awards).

Career of the Week

mailto:mattrec@mattapoisett.net
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yDff3OTx1Q3VkAVAcrhr43svrSG6v-RQ/view?usp=sharing
https://orrhs.oldrochester.org/departments/guidance-department


The Family Character Dare

The Family Character Dare is
designed to bring family
members together. This week’s
dare is called the Mindful
Family. This family dare is
perfect duringmental health
awareness month. Download a
free mindfulness app and
spend 5minutes each day of
the week as a family trying out
some techniques.

SEL TIP OF THEWEEK

In honor of Mental Health Awareness month we encourage all
students towear green on Friday, May 10th. It is important to
show support and have conversations about mental health as we
help contribute to a larger movement of acceptance, empathy,
understanding, and support for mental health challenges.
Throughout themonth of May, we will be sharing tips and
resources. Up first, visit Four things likely affecting your mental
health and four things you can do about it and Building Your
Coping Tool Box.

https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/4-things-fact-sheet.pdf
https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/4-things-fact-sheet.pdf
https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/Coping-toolbox-fact-sheet.pdf
https://mhanational.org/sites/default/files/MHM/2024/toolkit/Coping-toolbox-fact-sheet.pdf

